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AVATAR College Preparatory Course Coordinator Conference Call 

6/9 & 6/11/2015

Meeting Notes, Combining Calls
	Meeting:
	AVATAR COORDINATOR CONFERENCE CALL  (DIAL 940 369-7186)

	Date:
	Tuesday, June 9, or Thursday, June 11, 2015

	Start Time:
	9:30  a.m. CST  on  6/9 or 2:00 p.m. CST on 6/11
	End Time:
	11 a.m. CST on 6/9 or 3:30 p.m. CST on 6/11

	Location:
	Conference Call

	Participants: 
	Jean Keller (UNT), Mary Harris (UNT), Shirley Mills (UTPA), Janet Cunningham (Citizens for Excellent Education), LaShonda Evans (ESC 4), Maris Peno (ESC 5), Leesa Green (ESC 7), Sherry Morton (ESC 7), Kerri Bowles (ESC 8), Kathy Harvey (ESC 9),  Dana Kelley Grieb (ESC 10), Sandi Whitley (ESC 10), Kathy Wright-Chapman (ESC 11), Susan Paterson (ESC 11), Chris Holecek (ESC 12), Jennifer Drumm (ESC 13), Vicki Hayhurst (ESC 14), David Bedford (Region 15), Heather Blount (ESC 17), Jamye Swinford (ESC 18), Angie Haro (ESC 19), Ravae Shaeffer (ESC 20). Kathi Cook, Manager of Online Course Program (Dana Center),  Lindsay Fitzpatrick, Policy Specialist K16 Services (Dana Center)

	Meeting Purpose: 
	Discuss progress of current College Preparatory Course grant and dates, deliverables, and expectations for 2015-16

	Preparation Required: 
	Participation in a conference call that requires access to documents linked to the agenda


	Topic and Timeline
	Discussion Leader
	Minutes

	1. Welcome and Roll Call, 9:30 a.m. or 2 p.m. CST  
2. Exploring a Framework for College Prep Mathematics Courses, 9:40 a.m. or 2:10 p.m. CST

3. Status reports: Please state a success, an opportunity for improvement, and a next step related to the CPCs, 10 a.m. or 2:30 p.m. CST 

4. Parent Engagement as a Follow-Up to CPC’s
5. “Take Aways” from the Regional Meetings and Update on June survey, 10:15 a.m or 2:45 p.m
6. Due dates and deliverables for 2015-2016, 10:20 a.m. or 2:50 p.m. CST
5. Adjournment, 11 a.m. or 3:30 p.m. CST
	Jean Keller 

All participants

Kathi Cook and Lindsay Fitzpatrick, Dana Center
All participants
Jean Keller
Mary Harris 

Jean Keller

Jean Keller

	Updated roster of CPC Coordinators   Updates were reported by Shirley Mills (UTPA to UTRGV, Region 1) effective in the new academic year, and moves/retirements for Kathy Harvey (ESC 9) and Robin Adkins (ESC 16)
   Kathi Cook reported on trends affecting college entry level mathematics curriculum related to various careers as described in issue briefs from the New Mathways Project (NMP) distributed prior to and during the meeting.

     NMP Mathematics for Communications 
     NMP Mathematics for Criminal Justice
     NMP Mathematics for Nursing
     NMP Mathematics for Social Work 

    Current liberalization of the mathematics curriculum calls for college readiness to recognize “readiness for what.”  The Texas Association of Community Colleges and the Dana Center formed a Higher Education team to develop a new mathematics course framework also available on the Texas Success Center website http://www.tacc.org/pages/texas-success-center .  The framework assumes the conceptual knowledge and skills developed in middle school and includes the process standards from the TEKS.  It also attends to “mindset,” a concept of non-cognitive skills, developed in a book by this title by Stanford psychologist, Carol S. Dweck. 
   The Higher Education team has developed a mathematics course based on the framework.  The course will be available next academic year on a fee per student basis to cover online homework, professional development, and materials.  Teacher training will be offered in July.  Grant funding may be available, and higher education partners are sought.
   AVATAR coordinator responses on June 9 focused on 1) the purpose of the course on the continuum of college readiness to TSI preparation, 2) the extent to which the course would be project or problem based, and 3) possible complications arising from use of the course in a situation where the local MOU specifies an algebra-focused College Preparatory Course (CPC). The June 11 call included interactive discussion about 1) the extent of algebraic focus of current courses and assessments, including the TSI, and 2) how to help students be engaged and successful in the course as related to online resources and real-world application.  No parallel project involves ELA although SREB has designed an ELA transitional course.  Check out “literacy ready” at     http://www.sreb.org/page/1508/sreb_readiness_courses.html 
   David Bedford (ESC 15) reported on his phone survey of districts many of which are stalled at the MOU stage and were activated by a regional meeting.
   Shirley Mills (UTPA Region 1) reported on an exchange among Region 1 and 20 course leaders prior to the May 18 AVATAR Regional Meeting. Promising developments include increased district leadership of monthly professional development and increased understanding of CPC by students and parents, which is enhanced by passage of SB 149.
   LaShonda Evans (Region 4) expressed appreciation for a local Pathways conference that oriented her to some local district efforts to engage students in CPC opportunity.
   Janet Cunningham (Citizens for Excellent Education, Region 2) described efforts to collect data about CPC enrollments, retention, and completion and related policy needs.
   Sandi Whitley (ESC 10) described continuing work to refine mathematics CPC and wished development of ELA course were stronger.
   Jennifer Drumm (ESC 13) cited work of local VAT to transform CPC student learning through use of problem based learning.
   Maris Peno (ESC 5) described work in the region to develop syllabi and an MOU that will lead to an August cross-curricular meeting.  Three colleges are now involved!
   Leesa Green and Sherri Morton (ESC 7) reported on their work with a mathematics CPC format that is problem/project based and use of counselors as consultants, who have brought good ideas. They have continuing concerns about local MOUs.
   Chris Holecek (ESC 13) reported on AVATAR links within the Connect 3 conference, a counselor appreciation lunch and presentations by Claudette Jenks and the Texas Workforce Commission. The conference focused on creating a profile of a college graduate.  Chris is surveying districts about CPC’s and will bring them together for a panel that includes the Texas Success Center.

    Vicki Hayhurst (ESC 14) said partnerships leaders are working on an action plan and are able to build on the experience of prior work with a STEM grant.
     Ravae Schaeffer (ESC 20) said their VATS met in May and are working to adjust course examinations in response to feedback.  She cited as challenges the diversity of the districts in size and mission, keeping in touch with the teachers, and transcripting.  She is concerned that college people who receive transcripts will not know how to interpret them.
    Kathy Wright-Chapman (ESC 11) reported on their work with higher education partners, who had provided leadership for offering of CPC’s.
    Jayme Swinford (ESC 18) reported on calling a regional meeting.
    Angie Haro (ESC 19) said the El Paso group has discussed the extent of algebraic focus of their CPC and of the TSI, which she found to be 85% algebra-related.  She and Heather Blount (ESC 17) reported plans for summer teacher training with leadership from teachers who taught the CPC’s in 2014-15. Heather pointed out the differing capacity of large and smaller districts to see this work within the scope and sequence of current curriculum.  She also reported concern of the Region 17 partnership about poorer-than- expected student performance. Current work includes seeking affordable technology resources in mathematics and integrated rubrics for ELA essays that integrate reading and writing.
   Kathy Harvey (ESC 9) reported dates of summary CPC training and how this topic is integrated in the summer STEM conference with leadership from high school and college VAT members who are involved in dual credit offerings. 
On the June 11 call, Jean indicated resources were available for colleges to host awareness and recruitment events specifically for students who had completed CPC’s and their parents/families.  She asked participating coordinators to identify college partners who might host such events.
Mary reported highlights of the regional meetings held April 28 in Fort Worth, May 1 in Midland, and May 20 in San Antonio.  Agendas of the meetings were tailored to address primary concerns of those attending.  The Fort Worth meeting served the largest number of coordinators new to AVATAR and included the most attention to TEA and THECB guidance for this work.  Participants in Midland shared resources they had found helpful and related them to work with different sizes of districts and different groups of students.  The San Antonio meeting included the most coordinators in regions where students are enrolled in CPCs, leading to discussion of issues of implementation. . Claudette Jenks attended the Fort Worth and San Antonio meetings, and her PowerPoint was shared in Midland and also posted at AVATAR and HB5 Jenks.
Jean pointed out changes in the Dates and Deliverables 2015-16 Document include delay of due dates for the recently-distributed June survey until June 30 and of the Action Plan for 2015-16 due date until July 31.
Jean thanked everyone for their commitment to Texas students.
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